29th June, 1931.

Dear Sirs,

I have received your letter of June 24th
regarding the question of commission on lirs. Wadia's
portrait and do not wish, any more than you, that the
cordial relations which bhave always existed between us
should be marred by this incident. Howsver, I would
point out that, from your letter, it would appear that
the actuasl mu of the caaes are not clear on your side.
Firstly, sou ask me to refer to your letters to me with
reference %o this commimsion. As a matter of fact, th
first reference to iirs. Wadie 1s contained in a letter
from you, dated Mey 30th, 1929, informing me that she
called at your Gallery and that you understood she had
been in comaunication with my Secretary previously. The

only other reference to Mrs. Wadie is gontained in the
liat of onquirien encloaed 1n. your lettor of September lath
1929. '

o Seoondly, in quoting an extract from the third
paragraph of your letter unier reply, "We quite conceds
"that Mrs. Oraham may have used her influence, but surely
"this is dut customery”, this camnot be very well used as
an argument against the fact that the two letisers from .
Mrs. Wadia's friend, Mrs. Graham, definisaly state that Mra,
Wadia wes influemced by the portrait I did of Mrs. Grahsm

some years ago, and these letters woreover ask for am intro- |

duction to me. In regerd to my lettar to you of September
18th, 1920, it wea simply an imsdversance that Mra, Wadia's
name was 1nc1udad in the list of portraita which I hed

arra.nged to paint, A

In the eircumatancea, theretfors, I feel you can
but agree that Mras, Wadia's portrait was not the cutcome
of work which I exhibited at the French Gallery, and I mpe
the matter is now sufficiently clear to you.

"




In conelusion I should like to add that it is
not the material side of this queation that concerss me
most, buil it is a matter of principle, and I feel justi~
fied in stating that, when correspondence has tskem place
betwsen & sitter and myaelf prior to en Exhibitiom, I am
under no obligation to a third perty.

Yours faithfuily,

Messrs, Vallis & Son,
The French Gellery,
158., New Bond Street, W. 1. ]



